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For Immediate Release:  

Tsiothóhrha/December 16, 2021 

MCA OFFERS CONDOLENCES ON COVID-RELATED PASSINGS 

The Mohawk Council of Akwesasne’s Department of Health is sharing the unfortunate news 

of two (2) community members passing due to COVID-19. We offer our sincerest 

condolences to the families and friends who have lost a loved one. There are no words that 

we can provide to lift the immense sorrow you are feeling at this time.  

The two individuals that passed were under the jurisdiction of the Mohawk Council of 

Akwesasne, and now account for MCA’s eleventh and twelfth reported COVID-related 

passing. This is a painful reminder that COVID-19 continues to be a serious and dangerous 

threat to our community’s overall health and safety.  

The unfortunate and painful passings highlight the ongoing importance of following public 

health measures, and for all eligible individuals to get vaccinated. The COVID-19 vaccines 

are effective and important tools that we have to see the end of the pandemic and have 

proven safe at preventing severe illness that may result in hospitalization, or possibly 

death.  

MCA’s Community Health Program is holding first, second, and third dose vaccine clinics 

during the following dates:  

December 16, 2021 — Vaccine Clinic for Ages 5-11 
9 a.m. - 12 p.m. @ Kanonhkwa’tsheri:io Health Facility (by appointment) 

December 20, 2021 — Third Dose Clinic 

10 a.m. - 3 p.m. @ St. Regis Recreation Center (walk-ins welcome) 

December 22, 2021 — COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic (Moderna) 

10 a.m. - 12 p.m. @ Kanonhkwa’tsheri:io Health Facility (by appointment) 

To schedule an appointment, please call the Community Health Program at 613-575-2341 

ext. 3220.  


